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14 March 2022  
 
Mr John Clark  
General Manager 
Canada Bay Council  
Locked Bag 1470  
DRUMMOYNE NSW 1470 
 
Dear Mr Clark 
 
 
Night work: Wastewater system maintenance in your local government area 
 
Sydney Water’s contractor, Veolia Environmental Services, need to inspect and complete 
maintenance work in wastewater pipes from maintenance holes on the road and nature strips in 
Lloyd George Avenue between Ada Street and Parramatta Road, Concord (see map over the 
page for the location of pipeline). This work is essential to help ensure our wastewater system 
remains reliable to protect public health and the environment. 
 
Due to safety requirements, busy traffic conditions on Lloyd George Avenue and high flows in the 
wastewater system during the day, we need to do this work at night. 
 
Work will start on Monday, 21 March 2022 and take about one week to complete. We expect to 
finish by Saturday, 26 March 2022, weather permitting.  
 
Our work hours are 8 pm to 5 am Monday and Friday nights.  
 
The work involves setting up equipment around the maintenance holes, entering the holes, 
CCTV and cleaning wastewater pipes. 
 
We will use specialised equipment such as drain cleaners and water vacuum trucks and at the 
end of each shift, the equipment will be removed to allow for normal traffic and pedestrian flows.  
 
This work will progress along the pipeline as needed, so it is unlikely that the work will be 
outside properties for extended periods of time. 
 
We’ll make every effort to minimise disturbance by: 

 not running motors and equipment unnecessarily 

 keeping vehicle movements to a minimum 

 pointing lights at the work site and away from homes. 
 
During the work, local residents and businesses may notice an increase in vehicle 
movements, noise, odour and temporary disruption to traffic. We will have traffic controls 
in place to safely maintain traffic flow and minimise disruption. 
 
This work will not interrupt wastewater or water services. 
 
We’ve notified affected businesses about this work.  



 

 

 

 

 
To find out more about this work, please call Blake Newall, Veolia Environmental Services on 
0447 778 310. 
 
For other Sydney Water repairs or faults, please call 13 20 90 (24 hours). For billing and 

general enquiries, call 13 20 92. 

Yours sincerely 
 

 
 

     Haleema Schmiat 
A/Contract Manager 
 
Map location of proposed work highlighted in red: 
 

 


